
Secretary’s Report 2023-2024. 

 

It has been another busy year for the Committee particularly planning and preparing for our 

50 years Anniversary.  This included choosing uniform to display our 50th Anniversary Logo, 

the 50th Anniversary run/walk which was very well attended by many past members and the 

very successful Sundowner at the East Fremantle Yacht Club which was attended by 160 

past and present members and partners.  We received a lot of good feedback on this event. 

Our Committee continues to work hard to improve all aspects of our Club and this is evident 

in the good numbers attending on a Sunday morning and some of the highest ever numbers 

at our Track and Field nights.    

As requested at last year’s AGM our wonderful Results Team has found a way to include the 

name of our Visitors in the Sunday results and there is now a numerical list of members on 

the website so that if you know a member’s number you can look up their name.  Two more 

ways that make our Club even more friendly. 

As always it is the work of our volunteers that makes our club so successful.  We are very 

grateful to all of them and encourage all members to think about putting their hand up 

when we put out the call for some assistance.  Every offer helps us to keep running 

smoothly and safely.  This year we have put the call out several times for Race Directors, 

Handicapper and Relief Handicapper, Council Application Assistance, Results Team 

members, Photofinish Camera Operator as well as many calls for Helpers at our Sunday 

Events.  A big thank you to all those who responded.  Please think about offering to help 

next time we put out the call.  It can be very rewarding. 

 

Gillian Young 

MAWA Secretary 

 

 

 

 


